

May 2, 2016

Randall Warren Manager, DAR and Drilling Waste Shell Canada Energy 400-4th Avenue S.W. P.O. Box 100, Station M Calgary, AB T2P 2H5

Dear Mr. Warren:

Re: N7L1-1834 Shell Canada Energy, Camp Farewell and Stockpile Site – 2015 **Decommissioning and Soil Assessment Program Report**

The Inuvialuit Water Board (IWB) acknowledges receipt of the 2015 Decommissioning and Soil Assessment Program Report submitted by IEG Consultants Ltd on behalf of Shell Canada Energy and accept as complete. The submitted document including all related IWB correspondence will be placed on the Public Register.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at 867-678-8610 or adhikarib@inuvwb.ca or Mardy Semmler, Executive Director, at 867-678-8609 or semmlerm@inuvwb.ca.

Sincerely,

Bijaya Adhikari, PhD

Science and Regulatory Coordinator

Philippe Thibert-Leduc, Water Resources Officer - ENR Inuvik CC:

Nicole Wills, Project Manager - IEG Consultants Ltd

P.O Box 2531, Inuvik, NT X0E 0T0 • Phone: (867) 678-2942 • Fax: (867) 678-2943 info@inuvwb.ca

Inuvialuit Water Board, Professional Building - Suite 302, 125 Mackenzie Road

www.inuvwb.ca